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FINAL MPIA LETTER 

 

 Maryland Public Information Request  

 

Dear Ms. Wadhwa 

 

I am writing concerning your request for inspection of records pursuant to the Maryland Public 
Information Act (“MPIA”), Md. Code Ann., Gen. Prov. (“GP”) § 4-101 et seq. The request 
was received by the Prince George’s County Office of the Sheriff (PGSO) and reviewed by the 
MPIA Records Custodian. Specifically, you requested to obtain “any and all training materials 
used in the past two years (January1, 2022 through January 1, 2024) that mention excited 
delirium / agitated delirium / bell’s mania / lethal catatonia.” 
 

Pursuant to the MPIA, Md. Code Ann., Gen. Prov. §4-101 et seq., the Custodian of Records, 

PGSO, has conducted a search and has located records that are responsive to your request. All 

documents in possession of the PGSO are enclosed with this correspondence. Additionally, the 

MPIA Records Custodian has reviewed the information to confirm that the records were 

complete and may be released pursuant to the Maryland Public Information Act (“MPIA”), Md. 

Code Ann., Gen. Prov. (“GP”) §4-101 et seq.  

 

With the provision of this information, the County considers your request satisfied and will close 

its file. Pursuant to §4-362, you are entitled to seek judicial review of this decision. You may 

also refer any concerns about this decision to the Public Access Ombudsman pursuant to §4-1B-

01 et seq. Please feel free to contact me with any questions at shfrecords@co.pg.md.us. 

 

Regards, 

 

Sgt. M. Hedges #411 

Teletype & Records Section 

Records Administrator 

5303 Chrysler Way 

Upper Marlboro, MD 20772 

 

       

 

 

 

 
PGSO BPA form# 4 

Prince George’s County Office of the Sheriff 

Teletype & Records Section 
5303 Chrysler Way 

Upper Marlboro  

Maryland 20772  
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